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Minutes of the Local Government

York, North Yorkshire & East Riding Housing Board

1.00pm at Rural Arts Centre Thirsk
Monday 26th September 2016
1. Attendance and 

Attendance: Cllr Richard Foster, Craven DC (Chair); Sarah Hall, NYSHP; Colin Dales, Richmondshire DC; John Craig, ERYC; Paul Newman, Barratt/DWH; Dilys Jones, HCA; Wyn Ashton, Craven DC; Cllr L Cowling, Ryedale DC; Madeline Bell, HBC; Julia Jennison, SDC; Chris France, NYMNPA; Tom Brittain, CYC;  Andrew Rowe, Scarborough BC; Cllr D Carr, CYC; Alison Fisher, NYMNPA; Cllr Ian Threlfall, Richmondshire DC; Pete Duncan, Social Regeneration Consultants; Cllr, C Metcalfe, NYCC; Cllr Steve Arnold, Ryedale DC; Caroline Skelly, Hambleton DC; Cllr Mike Chambers, Harrogate BC; Madeline Bell, Harrogate BC; Daniel Gath, Daniel Gath Homes; Cllr Bill Chatt, Scarborugh BC.
2. Apologies for Absence: Paul Lightfoot, Broadacres HA; Cllr S Fraser, ERYC; Carl Bunnage, NYCC;. Julia Histon, York HA; Cllr Phillips, Hambleton DC; Sue Walters Thompson, Hambleton DC; Julian Rudd, YNYER LEP; Cllr R Musgrave, Selby DC
3. Minutes of meeting held on 23rd May 2016
The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record except that that year should be corrected to Sept 2017 in the feedback from ERYC on Syrian Refugees (done – SH)
4. Feedback from Directors of Development and Governance

Colin gave a verbal update on the work of the Directors of Development (DoDs) Group. The work on the Spatial Framework is underway and the outcome will be shared with the Housing Board. Colin raised the issue that Hull City Council are part of the DoDs group and are involved in the development of the Spatial Framework and devolution. Would it be appropriate to extend an invitation to Hull to join the Housing Board. The members agreed that it was too early to formally include them but that information on the partnership and Board papers should be shared with Hull CC for the time being.

5. Community Led Housing

Sarah introduced the work of the project and Pete Duncan from Social Regeneration Consultants gave a presentation on progress to date and the identification of potential pilot communities. The presentation can be accessed at

http://nycyerhousing.co.uk/housing-board/housing-board-members/
Username: HousingBoard

Password: HousingBoard

Members then discussed the potential funding through the Coastal and Rural Communities Fund, originally announced in the March 2016 budget. It is understood that this may be allocated to LAs in the first year and the HCA thereafter. The group agreed that there is likely to be insufficient capacity for individual LAs to administer all of the funding and that the RHE Network and associated governance would be a good conduit for the funding. It would be sensible to consider how members might administer any funding in advance of any announcement in the Autumn Statement as funds may need to be committed by the end of the financial year and future funding may be dependant on 1st year performance and future bids may be considered more favourably if they are from partnerships of LAs. Colin asked for a steer from members as to weather we should consider a model which assumes full pooling of the funding across the area, partial pooling or no pooling. The view was that, in principle, a draft model should be developed based on partial pooling of any funding across the partnership area to support the RHE Network and invest in a programme which delivers that aims of the funding. Sarah and Colin to develop ideas and a draft template report which can be used internally by LAs to negotiate any pooling/joint working.
6. Housing Strategy Performance 2015/16 Performance Update and Annual Report

Sarah presented the monitoring information on performance against the priorities in the strategy. Members noted the good performance and agreed that the presentation slides were suitable to act as the annual report for the website. 
7. Housing Market Update – A view from volume builders and a small builder

Paul Newman updated members – Post Brexit sales have increased or are as usual but there was a significant negative impact on house buulders’ share prices. Latest information suggests C. 1% house price growth p.a. Generally business as usual, demand remains high and supply not keeping up and the land market is healthy. The cut in terest rates is likely to result in more purchasers. Skills remain an issue as is the overall capacity to deliver on growth ambitions. There is a need to support the SMA sector and support them to scale up.

Daniel Gath http://www.danielgathhomes.co.uk gave a presentation to members on the issues facing small builders. The presentation can be accessed at

http://nycyerhousing.co.uk/housing-board/housing-board-members/
Username: HousingBoard

Password: HousingBoard

Members discussed the following:

· Community Infrastructure Levy is likely to help small builders

· Allocating a % of a larger site for small builders – Larger builder would likely option the remainder of the site and the remainder would be sold to a small developer. Could work well on public sector land.

· Discussed the role of SMEs working in consortia

· What can we do locally? Address policy and practice within Local Plans and be more flexible on windfall site development. Pre-application discussions often don’t involve key decision makers and so can be of limited use. Polital discussions re funding and resources and LA procurement rules and be a barrier for small builders

Action: Chris France to raise issues discussed with Directors of Development/NY Planning Officers Group.

8. Homes & Communities Agency Update – Dilys Jones

Generally, there are no significant policy shifts since the new Government but some moves towards greater policy flexibility.

In the operating Area (NE, Y&H) bids were made to the Shared Ownership and Affordable Homes Programme for 9,500 new homes, 1,566 (16%) of these are in North Yorkshire for Shared Ownership, Rent to Buy and Specialist provision. This includes a bid from Derwentside Homes, who are not currently operational in the area. Overall, the Rent to Buy programme was overbid by two times. 1,00 units in Y&H are for indicative schemes. It is likely that there will be an opportunity for Continuous Market Engagement (CME) and ministerial sign off is likely to be in December.
Bids included a ‘marker bid’ from Sheffield City Region – should/could YNYER look at a similar apporoach? CD/SH to consider.

9. Syrian Refugees Resettlement Update
Andrew Rowe is leading from NY housing authorities and sent an update note to. Key issues are: 

· Arriving families are larger than anticipated and therefore there is a lack of larger homes to accommodate in the private rented sector
· There is a greater need for adaptations than anticipated

· The available grant is not covering all costs, particularly for longer void periods and renovations, and there is a small gap.

10. Section 106 agreement Task and Finish Group – Sarah Hall
Sarah updated members on the work of the task and finish group set up to look at reducing the time between permission and completion. Progress has been slow but the group are now looking to develop a plain(er) English version with common heads of terms/clauses/definitions by the end of the year. The group will feedback once a draft has been circulated for discussion.
11. Gypsy, Roma, Travellers and Showpeople (GRTS) and Rural Housing Enabler Events

Sarah reminded members about the events planned:

· Rural Housing Enabler Rural Conference – 29th Sept 2016

· GRTS Training Event – 18th Nov 2016

12. AOB

Members agreed that the process for approving Disabled Facilities Grant funding between the county and District Councils needs to be improved.
13. Date and time of Next Meeting

Monday 12th December 2016 1pm at Rural Arts Centre, Thirsk preceded by a meeting of the YNYER Housing Forum at 10 am.
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